
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                      May 19, 2015 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday May 19, 
2015 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Bob Polley, Matt Clemmons, and Bill 
Moore were present. Amber Finchum and Adam McVey were absent.    
  
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Bob Polley to approve minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-yes                                       Finchum-A   
                                                                                                  Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Bob Polley second by Bill Moore to pay all bills approved by their respective 
chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
 
City Attorney Bates reported there was nothing new pertaining to the Race St. property.  
 
Mayor Finchum discussed the Well project. Letters to the property owners will be going 
out next week.  
 
AJ Lipka from Tele-Pharm was present to update the Council on his company’s plan to 
open a pharmacy in Atlanta. The project will take a Community commitment. Research 
into Atlanta had begun and locations had been looked into. Profits will be shared with the 
City. An outline of operations was given to the council and a participation agreement will 
be received by the City Attorney.  
 
The Mayor brought up the newest information on the renewal of the Lincoln/Logan 
County Enterprise Zone. Renewals will be fewer in 2017. The Mayor felt that the City’s 
Zone should cover the TIF district as an added advantage to new business. 
 



Alderman Moore brought up some problems with increased traffic on South St. The 
traffic needs to be slowed to avoid problems.  
 
Alderman Polley reported that cooperation between the Fire Dept. and Rescue was 
increasing and doing well. 
  
Alderwoman Cheek asked about a trailer at the former Armstrong home. It was a camper. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Matt Clemmons to adjourned. 
 
          Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-yes                                       Finchum-A    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


